Eden Planning Commission Minutes
January 15, 2018
The Eden Planning Commission met at the Eden Town Office on January 15, 2018.  Present were:  Kathy Marchant (Belvidere Planning Committee), Candy Vear, Keren Ferrari, Tracey Morin, and Charles Leone.
1. Charles opened the meeting at 4:00PM.  Kathy Marchant was introduced.  She wished to attend as Belvidere is beginning the process of updating their plan and they are very interested in Eden’s process for its update along with other aspects of our meetings.
2. Additions or deletions:  None at this time.

3. Approve minutes of December 18, 2017:  Charles made the motion to approve the minutes of December 18, 2017 as written.  Keren seconded the motion.  Approved.

4.  Eden Town Plan update:
a.
Selectboard adopted 12-26-17.
b.
Plan forwarded to LCPC for confirmation 12-27-17.

LCPC Public Hearing – January 23, 2018 @ 7:25PM:  Tracey, Leslie & Keren plan to attend.

c.
Update on forestry map questions/concerns:  Leslie had followed up on previous conversations with GMP and had provided the email response.  Keren reported that this was a basic map provided by the State and that local input was needed.  This is something EPC can pursue.  Overall, it was determined that EPC was correct not to include it in the updated town plan at this time.
5. Act 250 Review – None at this time
6. Waste Water Permit Review:  None at this time.
7..
Town Plan Review:   None at this time.
8..
Public Service Board Review:  None at this time.
9.
LCPC Update:  Keren provided information on the following:
a.
LCPC Regional Energy Plan


i.
Draft regional plan


ii.
Response to SB letter to add ridgeline to exclusion list.


An email received from Lea included minutes from the regional meeting and a copy of the draft regional plan.  Language had been added stating that during the development of the plan the towns of Eden, Belvidere and Waterville identified ridgelines and peaks as unsuitable for utility scale wind development.  Lea noted that discussion of naming specific ridges as regionally significant ridgelines would be discussed in the near future.  Keren attended this meeting and added that the wording protects us from wind development.
10.
Wetland Permit Application:  None at this time.
11.
Any other business:  
a.   Review annual EPC report for town report:  Leslie had prepared a well written report which everyone agreed was acceptable for publishing.

b.
Local Enhanced Energy Plan – are we interested in addressing:  An email from Lea inquired if Eden had any renewed interest in developing a local enhanced energy plan accordant to Vermont Act 174 relating to the siting of energy projects?  EPC members all agreed it did not want to pursue this at this time.  Keren noted that under the current president this may not be a priority, but in the future compliance with this Act may require Eden to consider and address this.
c.
Wolcott Enhanced Energy Plan – available for review:  Copies had been sent to EPC members for their review.  It was noted that this appeared to be a boiler plate plan and had not been reviewed as it referred to Smugglers Notch which is not in Wolcott.

d.
Next meeting:  February 19, 2018 @ 4:00PM (Presidents Day):  Charles is not available that day.  EPC will meet the following week, Monday, February 26th @4PM.
13.
Adjourn:  Charles made the motion to adjourn at 4:40PM.  Motion seconded by Candy.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes,
Tracey Morin
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